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OUR Annual Parish meeting is at 7.30pm on Thursday, May 17, in the Parish Council Offices. The Parish Council will report on the work it has done over the last year followed by a talk from John Norris of the Chiltern Society, who is giving a talk about the River Misbourne, entitled ‘Whither the Misbourne? Do attend and participate.  The meeting is for Chalfont St Peter people, not just for the Parish Council.

Here are the results of the Parish and District Council Elections

Those who have no details after their names, were unopposed, so automatically are elected

PARISH COUNCIL

Austenwood

HARPER, Janet Conservative Party 435 Elected
LYDDIATT, Barbara Liberal Democrats 121

QUIGLEY, Desmond Aidan Conservative Party 432 Elected  

Central CSP

ADAMS, Kenneth Henry Conservative Party
ALLEN, Bruce Gordon Conservative Party
ALLEN, Richard Julian Clive Conservative Party
HEATH, Giles Frederick
WARDER, John Frederick Conservative Party  

Chalfont Common

BACON, Pam Conservative Party

DARBY, Isobel Anne Conservative Party
MILLER, Mike Conservative Party
NOWELL, Peter Jack
SMITH, Linda Margaret Conservative Party  

Gold Hill

BEANE, Mike Conservative Party 368 Elected
BROOKE, Jenny Conservative Party 380 Elected
MOFFAT, Allan 301
SMITH, Brian Liberal Democrats 341 Elected  

DISTRICT COUNCIL


Austenwood

MICHAEL, Christina Marguerite Liberal Democrats 95
WERTHEIM, John Conservative Party 479 (Elected) 

Central

ABBOTT , Anthony The Green Party 262
DUNCALF, Geoffrey Liberal Democrats 246
PETERS, Geoff Conservative Party 757 (Elected)

WARDER, John Frederick 699 (Elected)

Chalfont Common

MEACOCK, David George Conservative Party 808 (Elected)

NOWELL, Peter JackLiberal Democrats 451
SMITH, Linda Margaret Conservative Party 962 (Elected)  

Gold Hill

DARBY, Isobel Anne Conservative Party 369 (Elected)

STARKEY, Timothy Luke Liberal Democrats  311 

ONE of the people manning the voting stations on polling day said that he had been asked what Parish Councillors do.  In Chalfont St Peter, we have had superb work from our Parish Councillors and each really makes a contriubtion to our village.  We vote councillors in to run the village on our behalf,, to see that all our services are properly administered and problems are solved.  The Parish Clerk, Sue Moffatt has a very demanding job keeping track of everything that has to be done and she seems to have the ability to keep it all under control.  

It was disappointing that voting was fairly slow for a lot of the day.  If you want people running your village for you as your agent, then you are supposed to choose those who you believe can do the best job.  If you don't vote, then you obviously don't care what is done in your name.  Fortunately, the Parish Councillors have been excellent and have taken their responsibilities very seriously.  We wish the new Parish and District Councillors as well as those who have been re-elected, very best wishes for their term of office, as they work to maintain the village in a manner that we would appreciate.

CHALFONT ST PETER NAG ANNIVERSARY CONSULTATION MEETING 

Do you live, sleep or work in Chalfont St peter? Have your say on what matters to you!

The Chalfont St Peter Neighbourhood Action Group Anniversary consultation meeting and community event is being held at:Gold Hill Baptist Church on Tuesday 8 May. Doors open at 6:30pm to view member’s stalls and the meeting starts at 7:30pm    Be there we need you to make it work!

FATHER RAPHAEL O'CONNELL celebrated his 50 years of priesthood this year with a special mass and a huge turnout of well-wishers on Sunday April 29. He has ministered to St Joseph's for 35 years in all, though with some breaks to work at other Carmelite parishes.  He was given a great welcome back to the parish and his address to the packed church covered his life and works, memories that many people had shared.  His family came to share this with him and the parishioners and the happy atmosphere was evidence of the affection in which he is held. 

THE CSP WI meets on the second Wednesday in the month at the Church Hall, Church Lane at 2.15pm.  The next meeting is May 9    -  N.F.W.I. Resolutions - Competition:  Home made fudge.

THE WI is also  holding a Fashion Show in the Church Hall on May 11 at 7pm, with Makay's. the Bucks Leather Centre and Virgin Cosmetics. Price is £5 to include wine and nibbles, so this sounds like a good way of spending an evening.

MISBOURNE Art Society's dates for May/June are May 11 a Sketching Day in St Peter's Churchyard, starting at 9.30am and finishing with lunch at the Greyhound.   June 2, Melanie Cambridge will give a demonstration entitled Step into Abstract in the CSP Community Centre at 2.15pm and finally on June 8, there is another Sketching Day in Chalfont St Giles, starting at 9.30am and finishing with lunch at The Dell or The Merlin's Cave.

COMMUNITY AND FAMILY INITIATIVE at Gold Hill is running the following courses which have already started:

Parenting for 0 -6’s  - Monday mornings 9.15 – 11.15 and evenings 8.00pm – 10.00pm at Gold Hill Baptist Church started April 23  (for 8 weeks).

Parenting for 7 – 13’s – Wednesday evenings  8.00pm – 10.0pm at Gold Hill Baptist Church started  April 25 (for 8 weeks.

Recovery from Separation and Divorce – Monday evenings at the CSP Community centre – 7.30pm – 10.00pm starting on 4th June (for 6 weeks)       

Course cost £20 .  For further information or bookings, contact me on 01753 887173 or on katrina.reading@goldhill.org

CHALFONT St Peter Garden Club has its Grand Plant Sale and swap on Wednesday, May 16 in the Mary Smithalls Room at the CSP community centre from 7.30pm. Regulars, please note the change of venue this month.  Take along your plants for sale (you keep the proceeds) and/or buy plants for summer planting.  Refreshments available.

THE CSP Garden Club Summer Show is always worth seeing and this year it is Saturday, August 18, 2-4.45pm in the Community Centre.  This is an open wshow and non-members are welcome to enter, so get your plants in and time them to be at their best by August 18.  Show secretary is Grace Hunter – 01753 884006 and the assistant show secretary is Bryan Nicholson on 01753 884007, so ask for an entrance form and get planting.  There are lots of categories, so there should be one that you can enter and be successful in winning a position.

CHALFONT ST PETER Parish Church will be open from noon until 2pm every Thursday lunchtime, beginning Thursday May 17.  It is intended as a quiet place where everyone is welcome to sit to eat their packed lunch and to listen to the backtround music.  Details from the Parish Office 01753 880067.

THE Children`s Society is having its annual May Fayre on Saturday, May 19 in the Church Hall, Church Lane from 10am.- Noon. They are concentrating on cakes and plants and, amongst other things. they will  have a good selection of bedding plants, fuchsias and geraniums.  Do go along and support this very worthwhile charity and do yourself a good turn as well. 

THERE will be another Tots Nearly New sale at Chalfont St Peter Community Centre on Saturday, May 19, from 10am-12 midday. Nearly new clothes, toys and equipment will be on sale at bargain prices.  If you wish to have a table and sell or have any queries then please call 07778 427518 or email: juliebeales@hotmail.com or you can go  along and buy those bargains. 

POP-IN meets every Thursday morning during term time from 10-11.30am in the Gold Hill Baptist Church and there is a creche for babies and activities for pre-school children, to enable you to concentrate and enjoy the speaker and the company. This is a non-denominational group and all ladies are welcome to join the Thursday meetings.

VIVA A VIDA UK is holding its third Latin American Family Festival on Sunday, May 20 from 1-5pm at the Recreational Hall N.S.E. Chalfont Centre. Chesham Lane, CSP.  This is such a super occasion that you won't want to miss out on the sounds and savours of a vibrant culture.  The food is made by experts in their national cuisine and the music is provided by the top Latin band in the UK.  There will be a great raffle and much more!  Buy your tickets on time, it gets fully booked quickly.  Adults £15 and children (2-10year-old) are £6.  To book please contact 01494 872112 or 01753 889006.  All proceeds to VIVA A VIDA UK, helping children who are substance abusers in Brazil.  www.vivaavida.org  

CAREERS Springboard is a self-help group and regular participation in the Monday evening meetings should help to stimulate your job search skills.  The meetings also provide the opportunity for you to share your views and problems with others.  Volunteers are available to give personal advice and appointments should be booked through the administrator Chris White on careers.springboard@virgin.net   

The Monday meetings take place 7.15 for 7.30pm at St Andrews United Reformed Church Hall, Packhorse Road, Gerrards Cross.
May 14       Tell Me About Yourself - Part 1
May 21       Tell Me About Yourself - Part 2
June 4         Networking
June 11       Networking Practice

IT'S worth a visit to the Friday market in the Church Hall, Church Lane as there is quite a variety on offer. Kay Lockie, who has a great selection of underwear and lingerie on her stall, comes fortnightly and shares the pitch with Paul who comes on the alternate week to sell saucepans and other kitchenware.  There is Lynn who sells lovely jewellery from £1,  Graham selling household goods, Bob with greetings cards and wrapping  paper and Keith selling ladies' fashions.  Often there are new stalls also, so you never know what you'll find till you get there.

VOPAG (Village Older Person's Action Group) meetings are held once a month on alternate Tuesdays and Thursdays. The next meeting is on Tuesday 15th. May, at 10.30 am for coffee/chat with the meeting proper starting at 11 a.m. Do go along and have your say.

SIMPLY WALK is a new initiative that will help you keep fit. Everyone is welcome to meet at the Chalfont St Peter Community Centre on the 1st and 3rd Friday of each month, for a walk of approximately 45 minutes on mostly flat terrain with no styles to climb, but do wear practical footwear.  While walking in the fresh air of your local countryside, you can admire the scenery and make new friends as you enjoy the exercise.  Contact Fiona Broadbent  01494 421736. fiona_broadbent@wycombe.gov.uk   for more details.

MACMILLAN CANCER SUPPORT has a fund raising occasion , when you are invited to an audience with The Queen, that is the new award winning film being shown at the Directors' Theatre at Pinewood Studios on Thursday, May 24 at 7.30pm.  Canapes and wine, in the green room before the film starts, are included in the £15 ticket price but there are only 113 tickets available, very exclusive.   There is a super raffle also.  Tel: 07957 623083 to see if there are any tickets left.

IT IS said that about 80% of the male population in this country have been involved with the Scout Movement in some way. 

There were 4 Scout Groups in Chalfont St Peter at one time, and a local researcher is trying to discover more in this 100th Anniversary Year.  We know that there was a Scout Troop here registerd in 1910, run by Scoutmaster MN DRUMMOND with his Assistant CORNELL. Having spoken to some older gentlemen of the village whose fathers were Scouts, it is more than likely that there was some Scouting here prior to that.

Later there were 1st Chalfont St Peter (Cof E), 1st Gold Hill - connected to the Baptist Church; 2nd Gold Hill - connected to St Josephs RC Church and the 1st Chalfont Colony. Now only one Group survives - 1st Chalfont St Peter, which is open to all faiths and beliefs.

Were you or your family members involved, either as local Cubs and Scouts, and/or as leaders or helpers?  Can you give more insight into the activities, particularly before 1960?  All information would be welcome.

Anne Leitch, previous Group Scout Leader   01753 884754

MISBOURNE Art Society has a meeting on Saturday, April 7 in the Community Centre at 2.15pm, when Sharon Hurst will give a Demonstration entitled Fantasy.  Visitors are welcome.

SUE Myers, health visitor at Chalfonts and Gerrards Cross Hospital offers a free service, with one-to-one support with free prescriptions for nicotine replacement therapy to help give up smoking. Clinics are held Wednesday mornings, 8.30am-12.30pm at the hospital. Please phone 01753 883821 for appointments. 

MONDAY, May 28 is the date for the annual Chalfont Fair, held in the grounds of St. Joseph's school. It is always a major fun day and there is lots to do and see, plenty of car parking and fun for all the family.  For 10 years the Chalfont Fair music and media stall has dealt with computers but now with new computers costing a tenth of their 1997 prices and newer versions of Windows much more complex, they have decided to change to music and video equipment, CDs, DVDs etc so that others can enjoy them after you.  Mike Burton on 01753 893390 is the man to call to donate your surplus music and video items.

CHILTERN Open Air Museum has Prelude to D-Day May 13-14 and the Chilterns during the Dark Ages, May 27-29 at Gorelands Lane, beside Newland Park College.  The Museum is open daily from 10am – 5pm, last admission 3.30pm.

FRIDAY night is Bingo night at the CSP Community Centre. It is on from 8-9.30pm for some light entertainment and perhaps an exciting win. 

NATIONAL COUNCIL OF WOMEN meets in the CSP Community Centre at 2.15pm on Thursday May 29, to hear Brenda Mothersole talk on “Early Archeology of the Orkneys and Shetlands”.

BADMINTON players are needed by a friendly club that plays Wednesday evenings in Chalfont St Peter Middle School. Contact John on 01494 873527 or Linda on 01494 875486.

SHORT Mat Bowls now has a full Monday complement, but they would like a few extra people on Friday afternoons at the community centre.  Instruction will be given and bowls will be available to for new members to use.  Time is 2-5.30pm and you can either turn up or contact Audrey on 01494 873401.

A MEDICAL loan service will be available at local centres and clients are able to return equipment on loan to a centre nearby. Amersham Red Cross Centre, 29 Chiltern Avenue, Amersham HP21 8TS Tel. No. 01494 729581 open Monday 6.30-7.30pm, Wednesday 2-3pm and Friday 10-11pm Beaconsfield Red Cross Centre, Garvin Rd. Beaconsfield HP9 1RD, telephone 01494 674400 open Monday, Tuesday and Thursday 2-3pm. Denham, The Tilehouse Centre, Nightingale Way, Denham UB9 8JL, telephone 01895 833010, by appointment. Enquiries to Red Cross Buckinghamshire Headquarters, 01296 739300.

IS DRIVING ON BEHALF OF YOUR COMPANY A RISKY BUSINESS?  Local businesses may be putting their employees and themselves at risk when their staff drive or ride on behalf of their company if they do not comply with the Health & Safety Executive (HSE) legislation covering work-related road safety.  Driving a vehicle when at work is the third most dangerous occupation in the UK, there is more chance of dying when driving than by working on a building site. 

In 2006 there were 7 fatalities and 73 casualties with serious injuries resulting from collisions involving people driving for work on Buckinghamshire roads.

Is your Managing Director and Senior Management aware that the HSE have laid down a definition that “the vehicle is a workplace” when used in the course of an employees’ day.  If staff drive or ride while ‘at work’ the company has a responsibility for ensuring their safety.  The risks can be effectively managed within the company’s health and safety management system by the implementation of a work-related road safety policy.  

The policy should cover all staff who drive as part of their work (e.g. occasional drivers, for site visits, to and from meetings as well as fleet drivers), the vehicles used (e.g. fleet vehicles, private owned cars, motorbikes and pedal bikes) and the journeys undertaken.   News from Buckinghamshire County Council.



CHILTERN NEIGHBOURHOOD POLICING

Neighbourhood Policing allows Police, partners and the public to work closely together to solve crime and disorder problems, as well as improving conditions across the neighbourhood, and feelings of security.  Our staff will work directly with local people in identifying problems that are most important to them, giving people real opportunities to have a say in local quality of life priorities. 

Chalfont's Neighbourhood Team

 

Sergeant Steven Slee is heading the Chalfont Teams

Chalfont St Peter

PC 4223 Jim Clarke; PC 5664 Janine Richardson;  PCSO 9662 Mark Neill;   PCSO 9720 Graeme Johnson  
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Sincere thanks to Sue Moffat, the Parish Clerk and the Chalfont St Peter Parish Council for support and printing this newsletter and to Chalfont Office Direct, 3 Marketplace, for donating the paper.

There is only a limited printing, so when you have read this newsletter please pass it on.

